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First, I would like to thank everyone for a great year in 2014! 

 

Becoming a member of the Board of Censors was my first 
exposure to the world of organized medicine. It has been a 
pleasure to serve our members and our greater community. 
Involvement at this level has been one of the more rewarding 
experiences of my life. From staffing a Katrina Relief clinic to 
campaigning for the anti-smoking legislation in the City of 
Mobile to becoming aware of political issues affecting the 
practice of medicine, it has all been personally and 
professionally enlightening and satisfying. 

 

2014 was a year of changes for the Medical Society. Our staff 
at the Medical Society has stepped up to the plate and 
overcome personal and professional hardships to bring you, 
our members, the very best experience possible. Thank you 
Wendy, Lori, and Mark. 

 

New and exciting changes were implemented in 2014 under 
the direction of the Board of Censors. 

 

First and foremost, a new relationship with the Medical 
Museum of Mobile was forged. This is very exciting, as we 
realize that we cannot know the future, or the present, without 
knowing the past. The Museum was brought under the aegis 
of the Society, similar to that of Camp Rap-A-Hope. The 
immediate Past-President of the Medical Society will serve a 
two-year term on the Museum Board, establishing a set 
rotation. Dr. Russell will serve a one-year term.  

 

In response to our member surveys, we tried different venues 
and programs for our quarterly meetings. These were met 
with praise, as well as with constructive criticism – all of which 
are welcome. Plated dinners at the Country Club were well 
received and we plan to continue serving plated dinners in the 
future. The combined Mobile-Baldwin Summer Social was 
also well received and attended. 

 

The Winter Social was held in the Alabama Cruise Terminal, 
featuring a panoramic view of the waterfront. An art show 
highlighting physicians and local artists was delightful; the 
artists expressed thanks and gratitude to the Society and 
Members for inclusion in our event. A silent charity auction 
was featured. Over $2600 was raised for the three 
organizations under the auspices of the Society: Camp Rap-A
-Hope, the Medical Museum of Mobile and the Alliance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Feedback was generally positive and the majority enjoyed the 
collegiality, as well as the art and artists. Many thanks to all of 
you who contributed to this inaugural event! Hopefully, we will 
continue to support our organizations with the Winter Social. I 
had fun and I hope you did too! 

 

The Mission Statement of the Medical Society of Mobile 
County speaks specifically to fostering collegiality. Our goal is 
to meet the needs of our members in every stage of medicine 
and life. We want you to be involved from medical student, 
active practice, and retirement – even until the reading of the 
Death Resolution. 

 

The Medical Student Section is, again, becoming a vibrant 
and attractive organization for students. The last several 
Quarterly Meetings have seen greater numbers of medical 
students in attendance. Feedback from students has been 
positive. The Medical students “closed” the Winter Social and 
reported a “good time”! 

 

The Young Physicians’ Section (YPS) has become a popular 
event. There will be three dinner meetings at the O.K. Bicycle 
Shop in 2015. These dinners are completely sponsored by 
members of our Circle of Friends. The YPS is a fun and 
happening event to socialize with your peers. 

Mary Shaffer Wells, M.D. 

2014 President 
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CONTINUING TO PROMOTE HIGH MORAL AND EDUCATIONAL STANDARDS 

AMONG OUR MEMBERS 

Visit our website at: www.msomc.org 

The Medical Society would like to thank 

those who donated to help make our  

Holiday Social a success: 

Booths:   (*-donated piece to silent auction.) 

 Judy Aronson*   (251)344-1007 

 Suzanne Damrich*   (251)591-7513 

 Stacey and John B. Howell M.D.*(251)929-0442 

 Satomi Kamei*   (251)895-7901 

 Monique McFarland*  (251)604-6014 

 Ainsley McNeely*   (251)342-5298 

 Ronald B. O’Gorman M.D.* (251)300-2240 

 Sherry Polansky*   (251)689-4168 

 Ruth Robinson*   (251)377-8355 

 Mary and Charles Rodning M.D.* (251)649-8586 

 Peggy Salisbury   (251)342-6690 

 Lynda  Smith Touart  (251)649-7010 

 Abby Stimpson*   (251)458-7438 

 Gail Wilson*   (251)554-3252 

Silent Auction Donations: 

 Camp Rap-A-Hope 

 Leslie Johnson 

 Dr. George Koulianos 

 Dr. Michael Lyons 

 Dr. Christian Massinople-Park 

 Tjayden O’Dowd Cox 

 Mrs. Debbie Richards 

 Dr. David Warren 

 Mrs. Tabb Waters 

The “RODEO”, Retired Old Doctors Eating Out, is a well-
attended social group of about 35–50 RODEOs who enjoy 
gathering together and dining on a regular basis. 

 

Each of us plans to reach and enter the retirement phase of 
life. This demographic is growing: greater numbers of 
physicians are planning early retirement and Baby Boomer 
docs are reaching retirement age at unprecedented 
numbers. As we all know, retirement can either be a 
remarkable experience or a devastating emotional letdown 
after years of productive contribution to society. Sadly, each 
of us is aware of a colleague who has taken his or her own 
life after retirement. One of the goals of the Society is 
striving to meet the needs of our retired members, through 
outreach and support. Retired physicians are well 
represented on your Board of Censors. 

 

It is the goal of the Society to reach out and meet the needs 
of all our members. As a direct result of your comments and 
observations, we, the Board of Censors, plan to continue 
making the Medical Society relevant to our members. 

 

I would challenge each of you to become involved in your 
Society, any level of involvement will be personally 
rewarding. There is a place in your Medical Society for you, 
whether it is attending and socializing at Quarterly Meetings, 
serving on a committee, becoming involved in MASA via 
District Caucus, joining specialty sections or serving on the 
Board of Censors or one of our affiliate Boards. Your 
Medical Society wants you to be involved! 

 

Feel free to contact any Board Member or the office for 
concerns, suggestions and ways that you can become 
involved. 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1: 
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NURTURING CORDIAL RELATIONSHIPS AMONG  
SUCH PROFESSIONALS 

Young Physician’s Section 

Our YPS Halloween Party was held 

at the OK Bicycle shop. Robbie 

Collier and his staff once again 

treated us with excellent food and 

incredible service. Lots of fun was 

had with Halloween trivia and a 

wine basket door prize. The Medical 

Society would like to thank 

ProAssurance and Passmore 

Planning Professionals for making 

this event possible. 
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CAMP RAP-A-HOPE, A CAMP FOR CHILDREN WITH CANCER, WAS CREATED IN  

1985 BY THE MEDICAL SOCIETY AND MEDICAL ALLIANCE OF MOBILE COUNTY. 

Visit Camp Rap-A-Hope on the web at: www.camprapahope.org 

Spirit of Courage: To meet the unexpected things in life and face the fearful times  

Spirit of Endurance: The inner strength which comes from the heart and mind to meet the many physical trials  

Spirit of Acceptance: To accept things in life you cannot change – the strength to change what you can and the wisdom to 
know the difference  

Spirit of Laughter: To fill your soul with joy as laughter heals the wounded soul  

Spirit of Faith: Believe in yourself - faith can move mountains and give you peace in your journey through life   

Spirit of Hope: Imagination and vision to see that you need not despair – never give up – lift your face to the heavens to see 
the possibilities and not the limitations in life  

Marian and Betty are to be commended for their belief in and willingness to bring the vision of Dr. Bridges to life.  
They created a magical organization that has provided life changing memories for Campers and their families for 
30 years. 

2015 is our year to celebrate 30 years of free fun for kids with 
cancer.   What an awesome vision, heart, and success for the 
founders of Camp Rap-A-Hope.   

In 1986 we hosted 12 campers and in 2014 we hosted 85 
children.  Cancer diagnoses have not slowed down these past 
30 years and neither has serving these kids and their families 
through Camp Rap-A-Hope.  

Marian Pfeiffer and Betty Stone co-chaired Camp Rap-A-Hope 
during our first camping season making the vision from Dr. Bill 
Bridges a reality.  Their dedication and heart for Rap-A-Hope 
exemplifies the true essence of the Spirit of Camp Rap-A-
Hope that lives on in the lives of all who are part of the Camp 
Rap-A-Hope family even today: 

From Dr. Bridges, Marian Pfeiffer, Betty Stone in 1986 to the Current Board of Directors and every Board 

Member, Volunteer, Staff member, Counselor, and donor – THANK YOU. Thank you for the countless hours of 

healing fun for our special Campers and their families.   

Board of Directors 1985: 

Betty Stone 
Marian Pfeiffer 

Donna Lushington 
Nelda Schultz 
Marcia Conrad 

Jenny Rich  
Elizabeth Green 

-Betty Stone and Marian Pfeiffer 
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“Most dream of giving during their lifetime a gift to 
one’s fellow man that is totally unselfish, unique, 
vitally needed and precious, but unavailable at any 
cost.  Needless to say, this goal becomes a reality 
to a very few. 

During Camp Rap-A-Hope, I had the wonderful 
fortune to witness such an event received by 
children, many of which have lost their joy, friends, 
and any hope for the future.  This experience, I 
shall treasure for the rest of my life.” 

Quote by Dr. Bill Bridges, Past President, Medical 
Society of Mobile County, and Camp Rap-A-Hope 
concept originator in 1985. 

“Having been diagnosed at 10 weeks old with a 
cancer called Neuroblastoma, I am eligible to 
attend Camp Rap-A-Hope, camp for children who 
have now or who have SURVIVED a cancer 
diagnosis. 

What makes Camp Rap-A-Hope special? 

Water Activities 
Horseback and painting ponies 
Friends 
Fun Times 
Memories 
Appreciation of LIFE 
And a wish for a cure to the disease that has 
claimed the life of friends 
 
Camp Rap-A-Hope answered my question… 
 Why did I have cancer? 
So I can attend Camp as a SURVIVOR 
encouraging others who are in the midst of their 
BATTLE…” 
 
Abbie Eubanks, 8 year Camp Rap-A-Hope 
Camper 2014 Camp graduate. 

 “Camp Rap-A-Hope is like being part of a large 
family that is harmonious, always loving, caring 
and helpful. The older I get I start to see that my 
family at Camp Rap-A-Hope is what God envisions 
families to act like.”  

Chase Jenkins, 16 Camp Rap-A-Hope Camper 
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THE ALLIANCE TO THE MEDICAL SOCIETY OF  

MOBILE COUNTY WAS ORGANIZED IN 1930. 

AMSMC Winter Article 

The Alliance to the Medical Society of Mobile County has been moving full 

speed ahead.  In August, we received a $1,000.00 grant from AMASA for our 

“House Calls” community outreach efforts. Our first Melanoma Awareness 

lecture took place November 19, 2014 with Dr. Kathryn Dempsey as our 

featured speaker.  We provided 20 free heart healthy lunches, and had the 

highest public attendance thus far.  We will begin a three part lecture series 

with featured speaker, Dr. Amy Morris.  We will target local high schools in an 

attempt to educate our youth on Melanoma Awareness.  The event schedule 

will be advertised in our local Lagniappe Publication, and dates are:  Friday, 

February 6, 2015 2:00PM-3:00PM at St. Paul’s High School-free skin cancer 

screening for faculty to follow; Wednesday, March 18, 2015 6:00PM-7:00PM at 

St. Luke’s High School-this lecture is open to the public-free faculty skin cancer 

screening to follow.  The Alliance will be assisting Dr. Morris and her staff as 

they host a “free to the public” skin cancer screening on Friday, May 1, 2015 

8:00AM-1:00PM.  (The month of May is Melanoma Awareness MONTH.)   

This year our community charitable focus will be towards Penelope House and 

Victory Health Partners.  Our featured national charity this year is the American 

Melanoma Foundation.  The Alliance joyfully continues to sponsor Camp Rap-

A-Hope, which will be celebrating its 30th year this June 2015.  We held an 

Inaugural Capital Campaign this year, raising $3,600.00 to date.  Our board 

previously voted to use this money for our local community charities.  Although 

we did not reach our goal of 100% participation, I’m happy with the outcome.  

Thankfully led by member Sheila Gray, we raised $2,009.00 for our annual 

Garland and Wreath Sale, and thankfully led by member Beth Hooks, we 

raised approximately $11,000.00 with our Annual Camp Rap-A-Hope Holiday 

Honorarium Christmas Cards.  I’d say with a total of $15, 609.00, we are 

having a successful year! This year, we have also created the Platinum Club.  

This group consists of active and inactive Alliance members who wish to 

reconnect, relax, and rejuvenate.  Members of this club who wish to receive a 

special Platinum Club Membership card must be a current dues paying 

member aged 55 years or better.  The incentive to having this level of club 

membership entitles a cardholder to a free lunch at fall luncheon, as well as 

special surprises planned throughout the year.  With the advent of this club, we 

have increased membership and dues renewals, thereby increasing revenue.   

Our Christmas luncheon was held at Pour Baby Wine Tasting Bar and Bistro 

on Tuesday, December 9th at 10AM.  At this event, we hosted an outerwear 

drive for Penelope House.  Members brought gently used coats, gloves, hats, 

etc.  Our Platinum Club members arrived in full force and enjoyed having a 

tiara placed on their crown upon arrival.  Attendees enjoyed one of three menu 

items; Pan Seared Gulf Fish with Sweet Chili Grits served with sautéed kale, 

goat cheese cream and pickled gremolata, Roasted Herb Marinated Chicken 

Breast served with sweet potato gratin and sage beurre blanc, or Spinach and 

Manchego Quiche served with marinated lump crab and arugula salad.  Our 

meal ended with scrumptious sweet custard topped with a graham cracker and 

a hint of kosher salt.  Many thanks to Programming Vice Presidents Karen 

Alford and Brandy Revels for organizing. 

Two deserving nursing students in the University of South Alabama’s College 

of Nursing have received $2,500.00 each from the Alliance to the Medical 

Society of Mobile County.  A committee of Mobile Chapter Alliance members 

evaluated 18 applications for the Lettie Daffin Perdue Scholarship which is 

awarded annually to students pursuing a career in nursing at a Mobile County 

nursing school.  Second year student Chalyn Raine Frost has a 3.93 GPA, 

volunteers at the Ronald McDonald House and USA’s NICU and wants to be a 

nurse practitioner.  Corey B. Sigler has a 3.46 GPA, is president of the Student 

Nurses’ Association and plans to specialize in intensive care nursing.  Chalyn 

and Corey will be special guests at the Mobile Alliance’s spring luncheon. Many 

thanks to Susan Nelson-Pickard, APR, Lettie Daffin Perdue Scholarship Chair, 

for her dedication - and for submitting this update! 

We partnered with the Medical Society of Mobile County to host a party for new 

physicians and their spouses.  We decided on a Super Bowl party, that was 

held on February 1, 2015, at the home of Dr. and Mrs. Mike O’Dowd.  We 

welcomed an incredible group of doctors and their spouses.  Our annual 

fundraising event “Red, White and Blue” party is scheduled for Thursday, 

February 26, and we are in need of a residence to host.  If you are interested in 

volunteering your home, please contact Brandy Revels at 

bprevels@comcast.net 

The Medical Society of Mobile County has done a fantastic job hosting a 

summer social and holiday social.  Many thanks to the MSMC for helping raise 

money to benefit the Alliance at the holiday social!  It was at the summer social 

where I was approached by a member of the Baldwin County Alliance and her 

husband.  They expressed a desire to have the Mobile Alliance help them get 

moving and shaking.  After a lunch meeting, we determined where they were 

and where they wanted to be.  We have identified a need for events to include 

doctors and their spouses from both sides of the bay.  Many physicians have 

offices on both sides of the bay, and they would like to have social events with 

both Alliances.  For this reason, we have extended an invitation to the Baldwin 

County Alliance to attend our R, W and B event.  The Baldwin County Alliance 

has in turn, invited us to attend a party for fun and fellowship. Location and time 

TBA.  In the future, if the interest is high, we would like to plan a Battle of the 

Bay kickball tournament for the two Alliances.  Now that would be fun! 

AMASA and Madison County have been chosen to host the AMAA Southern 

Regional meeting event on January 22-25, 2015 in Huntsville, Al.  Alabama has 

not held this event since 2008.  The meeting starts with a welcome reception 

on Thursday night and morning meetings on Friday and Saturday.  During the 

afternoons there will be optional tours of Hudson Alpha Institute for 

Biotechnology, Marshall Space Flight Center and the Space and Rocket 

Center.  Register and reserve your hotel and tours on the AMASA website or 

go to the Madison County Alliance website.  AMASA President, Karen Alford, 

hopes to see you all there! 

Our executive board is looking forward to next year’s outreach possibilities.  

We have been discussing sponsoring an Alliance Therapy Dog to visit local 

hospitals.  We are currently researching certification requirements and potential 

use for such a dog in Mobile.  We have plenty of members who are interested 

in certifying their own dogs, which will make it easier for scheduling purposes.  

If you or someone you know is interested in this endeavor, please contact 

Ashleigh O’Dowd at ashleigh.odowd@yahoo.com. 

-Ashleigh O’Dowd 

Alliance to MSMC President, 2014-2015 

Visit the Alliance website at: www.themedicalalliancemobile.org 
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COMING TOGETHER TO PROMOTE THE HEALTH AND WELLNESS OF THE 
SURROUNDING COMMUNITIES FOR OVER A CENTURY. 

THE MEDICAL SOCIETY AND THE ALLIANCE PRESENT  

THE 2014 HOLIDAY SOCIAL : 

Meet your 2015 Medical Society Board: 

Pictured above 

is the new 

Alliance 

Platinum Club 

Pictured below is 

the Alliance 

Christmas 

Luncheon 

 

GULF COAST TREATMENT CENTER 
P.O. Box 1149 

Grand Bay,  AL  36541 

Phone: (251) 865-0123 

Fax:  (251) 865-0247 

Lgabriel@gulfcoasttreatmentcenter.com 

 

Part-time Physician needed: Gulf Coast Treatment Center is an opiate 
addiction treatment facility which utilizes a combination of 
methadone, as well as individual and group counseling to help 
patients reach their maximum potential in recovery.  Established in 
1995, GCTC has maintained a proud reputation of working in 
collaboration with the entire treatment team; physicians, nurses, 
counselors and patients to find recovery.  GCTC would like to contract 
with an Alabama licensed physician to work 6-8 hours per week in 
conjunction with the Medical Director as part of the treatment team.  
The hours would be either from 6:00 a.m. until 9:00 or from 7:00-
10:00 a.m. on Tuesday and Thursday with the possible addition of 
Wednesday if the need arises.  

 

Contact: Linda Gabriel with questions, resume, or Curriculum Vitae at the above. 

President      Raymond Broughton, M.D.  

President-Elect          Elizabeth Minto, M.D. 

Vice-President          Norman Lichtenfeld, M.D. 

Secretary-Treasurer     Henry Koch, M.D. 

Immediate Past-President Mary Wells, M.D. 

 

Board of Censors: Drs. Adrian DiVittorio, Kimberly Elliott, 

Ijaz Iqbal, Tim Revels, Forrest Ringold, and Melville 

Sternberg 

 

Board of Health Censors:  Drs. Lawrence Bedsole, Ted 

Flotte, Nina Ford Johnson, George Koulianos, Barbara 

Mitchell, and Aimee Walsh  

 

The Medical Society of Mobile County would like to  
thank Dr. John Russell for giving twelve years in  
service to the physician community and the general 
health of Mobile County. 

mailto:Lgabriel@gulfcoasttreatmentcenter.com


-8- WE ARE THE MEDICAL MUSEUM 
FOUNDED IN 1962 BY DR SAMUEL EICHOLD, THE MOBILE MEDICAL 

MUSEUM DISPLAYS 200 YEARS OF MEDICAL HISTORY. 

An address from the Medical Museum: 
 

The holiday season was a busy and exciting time for the 

Mobile Medical Museum. In the last quarter, we had an 

increase in visitation, volunteer participation, and acquisitions. 

The improvement in these numbers reflects an expansion of 

the museum’s visibility within the community. It tells us that the 

people in Mobile are excited to bring their visiting friends and 

family to see the museum, that they want to be a part of our 

organization, and that they trust us to preserve their precious 

artifacts for future generations. We aim to continue this trend 

in the new year and plan to work harder than ever towards our 

mission of Preservation and Education. 

As stewards of our community’s cultural heritage, the museum 

has a responsibility to ensure the highest level of preservation 

of the objects its donors entrust to our care. To fulfill this 

responsibility, the museum has recently begun working on a 

massive update and re-inventory of our collection. The goal for 

this project is to ensure proper preservation of our collection, 

as well as improve its accessibility to researchers and the 

public. The objectives set out to reach this goal include, 

updating our electronic museum database, ensuring each 

object is stored in a protected environment, and making our 

archival and object collection more readily available via our 

website and for visiting researchers. 

Museums were founded as educational institutions. Although 

the role of museums evolved over time to include civic and 

preservation responsibilities, education is still a core function 

of the museum and an integral part of our museum’s mission. 

The Mobile Medical Museum had a successful 2014 Fall/

Winter Lecture Series. Captivating presenters discussed a 

variety of topics including the impact of illness on world 

leaders, traditional Creek Indian medicine, and the history of 

medicine in Mobile. For 2015, the museum is offering a 

quarterly lecture series which will kick off in February with a 

presentation by Dr. Jeffrey Jones exploring the changing view 

of epilepsy in literature. Additionally, we are improving our 

educational programming for high school students.   

With the start of the new year, the museum’s Board of 

Trustees underwent several changes. Dr. Elizabeth Manci’s 

term as President expired and 1
st
 Vice-President Dr. Charles 

Rodning took over as the leader of our Board. The museum is 

very grateful to Dr. Manci for her leadership over the past two 

years and her many contributions to the museum. During her 

reign, the museum improved its impact in the community 

through increased visitation and the implementation of several 

significant programs, including the Legacy Program, Girl Scout 

Badge, and Lecture Series. The museum is excited to 

welcome Dr. Rodning as our new President. His enthusiasm 

and dedication to the museum, the history of medicine, and 

the community, is sure to inspire positive steps towards 

making the museum a more visible and valuable institution to 

Mobile.  

The museum would also like to announce two new officers on 

our Board of Trustees, Dr. M. Shaffer Wells as 2
nd

 Vice 

President and Dr. John R. Russell as Secretary. Additionally, 

Dr. Jack A. Di Palma has joined our Board of Advisors.  We 

are excited to have these new board members and look 

forward to working together in the new year!  

The museum would like to thank all those who contributed to 

the 2014 annual membership drive. Without the support of our 

community, particularly the Medical Society of Mobile County, 

the museum would be unable to fulfill its mission of 

Preservation and Education. One benefit of being a member is 

free admission year round for you and a guest. So don’t let 

that little perk go to waste! Call today to schedule a tour. Not a 

member? It is not too late, contact the museum for more 

details.  

-Raven Christopher 

Executive Director 

Medical Museum of Mobile 

Mobile Medical Museum | 1664 Springhill Ave, Mobile, AL | phone 251.415.1109 | www.mobilemedicalmuseum.org 
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Platinum 
 
 

IBERIA BANK, 
ERIC BUSBY 690-9066 

 
SAAD HEALTHCARE, 
BARBARA FULGHAM 343-9000 

 
PROASSURANCE GROUP, 

TOM PHELPS 205-877-4406 

 
ARMBRECHT JACKSON, LLP, 

KATHY MILLER 405-1300 

 
PASSMORE PLANNING 

PROFESSIONALS 
ANDREW PASSMORE 316-3506 

GOLD 
 

FRAZER, GREENE, UPCHURCH & BAKER, LLC, 
DANNER FRAZER 431-6020 

MEDICAL PROTECTIVE 
DAVID M. CLARK 205-637-6852 
STARNES, DAVIS & FLORIE, LLP, 

CHRISTIAN HINES 433-6049 
LEAVELL INVESTMENT MANAGEMENT, 

JANET HAYES 433-3709 
 

SILVER 
 

DYKEN WEALTH STRATEGIES 
JASON DYKEN (251) 955-2827 

BURR AND FORMAN, LLP 
THOMAS M. WOOD 345-8203 

Dr. Charles Rodning, 

Mobile Medical Museum  

President  

Pictured right is Robert Thrower lecturing 

about Creek Indian Medicine for the 

Mobile Medical Museum Fall-Winter 

Lecture Series. 

Pictured left is Dr. Bert Park lecturing 

about the impact of illness on world 

leaders for the Mobile Medical 

Museum Fall-Winter Lecture Series. 

WE ARE CONNECTED  
THE CIRCLE OF FRIENDS IS A RESOURCE TO ASSIST OUR MEMBERS IN 
MAKING VALUABLE BUSINESS DECISIONS FOR THEIR PRACTICE . 
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ASSISTING OUR MEMBERSHIP AT EVERY TURN. 

For the 4
th
 year in a row, we have had the 

honor of hosting the Leadership Mobile 

“Healthy Mobile” seminar in January. The 

Medical Society co-hosts this event with the 

J.L. Bedsole Foundation. It is held at the 

University of South Alabama’s Shelby Hall. 

Your members are well-represented. This  

year  physician  speakers  were  Drs. Jack   

Di Palma, Adrian DiVittorio, and Bert Eichold. 

Thank you for always being a willing and 

excellent representation of medicine in 

Mobile. Also, we will be mailing our 

Membership wall posters to you soon. Be 

watching your mailbox! 

-Wendy Bedsole 

Executive Director 

Above: Dr. Bert Eichold’s presentation on the 

design of a healthy community. 
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Dr. Raymond Broughton upon being sworn in as the 

2015 Medical Society President:  

Good evening, 

It gives me great honor to be chosen to serve as president of 

our medical society for the 2015 year. For those of you who 

don’t know me, I came to Mobile from UAB where I attended 

medical school and residency from 1980-1987. I am a 

graduate of the University of Alabama where I received a BS 

in Biology with a minor in Chemistry. In medical school, I was 

on a Public Health Scholarship which eventually led to me 

choosing Mostellar as the site I planned to pay off my 

obligation. I originally planned to stay two years only, but that 

was 27 years ago.  

I am the last of twelve children and grew up in Monroeville, 

AL. I was uninsured until I graduated from medical school. 

Due to the fact that most of my career has been spent in the 

Public Health sector, being an uninsured minority, my views 

and opinions are skewed by my life experiences and may not 

always be the same as most of you. I grew up poor and have 

a very special place in my heart for the underserved and less 

fortunate. That’s probably why I never left Mostellar. It is often 

frustrating and disturbing to me to see patients that I know 

that I could help and possibly extend their lives if they were 

properly insured. I appreciate the care that many of you 

provide – treating those uninsured patients with dignity 

without being properly compensated especially when you 

don’t require unreasonable upfront fees – There is a special 

reward waiting for you.  

Medicine is changing dramatically in both the public and 

private sectors. The Affordable Care Act is a complicated 

piece of legislation with both good and bad parts. 

Unfortunately, it didn’t make insurance affordable to many of 

my patients due to the high premiums – which I presume is 

due to the fact that Medicaid was not expanded. Many of 

them would have to pay between $400-$800 per month which 

they can’t afford on a fixed income or unemployment. This act 

is under attack and will probably be repealed in part by our 

current congress. For any patients who have never had 

Health Insurance, it is a God send to be insured by Blue 

Cross and Blue Shield, or United Health Care now. Then 

there are those of us who had insurance and experienced 

increases in our premiums – justified or not. Then there are 

those still caught in the gap where they don’t qualify for 

Medicaid and can’t afford the premiums for affordable care. 

The Federally Qualified Health Centers (Mostellar and 

Franklin), Victory Health Partners, and the Health Department 

try to fill that void. Medicaid is also set to change dramatically 

as the RCO (Regional Care Organization) are developed. It 

seems that USAMC has positioned itself in the driver’s seat 

by providing the required funds for startup. This will allow 

them to control the selection of 12 out of 20 board members, 

3 going to AltaPointe and the expenditures of more than 450 

million dollars dedicated for the health care in our region. 

Those challengers along with the challenges of EMR and etc. 

keep us all on the edge. The challenges of loss of productivity 

caused by using the EMR in turn takes away family time and 

income.  

Our medical society is the oldest in the state of Alabama – 

providing leaders to MASA and AMA delegates. We must 

continue to be innovative in providing solutions and leaders 

for the problems we face in medicine today. Over the next 

year, we will, as a board, strive to provide you with programs 

that will intersect all sections of our society – starting with 

young physicians straight out of residency to the seasoned 

warriors reaching retirement. We request your active 

participation and ideas on how to make the organization more 

responsive to your needs.  

WE HAVE A HISTORY AND A FUTURE  
CREATED IN 1841, OUR SOCIETY WAS THE FIRST ENTITY OF  

ORGANIZED MEDICINE IN THE STATE OF ALABAMA. 

 Dr. Mary Shaffer Wells looks on as  

 Dr. Raymond Broughton delivers his speech. 

Email your staff: Wendy Bedsole- wbedsole@msomc.org – Lori Parker- lparker@msomc.org 
 Mark Regan- mregan@msomc.org 
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What’s Inside: 

 The President’s Address  Page 1 

 Camp Rap-A-Hope   Page 4 

 The Alliance    Page 6 

 The Medical Museum of Mobile  Page 8 

Upcoming Events 
Medical Society 

 YPS Social   TBD 

 March Quarterly  Tuesday, March 17th 

 Tour de LADR  Saturday, April 11th 

Camp Rap-A-Hope 

 Camp Week   June 7th  - June 13th 

Contact us: 

 

Medical Society office: 

251-476-9494 

Camp Rap-A-Hope office: 

251-476-9880 

Medical Museum office: 

251-415-1109 

Alliance: 

Ashleigh O’Dowd– 251-689-6738 


